Liberal Studies Committee Minutes
April 12, 2007

3:15 pm
Present:  M. Sadler, K. McKee, G. Wilson, Y. Asamoah, T. Wacker, J. Coccarelli, F. Slack  
Excused:  M. Hughes, P. Barnacle, C. Zoni
Guest: Matthew Baumer, Music Department

The committee considered a course proposal from the Music Department, MUHI 102, Music and Literature Survey.  This course is proposed as a course for Music Education majors only that would fulfill the both the Fine Arts and Literature requirements for those students successfully completing the course.  The course has been considered and approved by the Department of English and the College of Humanities and Social Sciences.  Dr. Baumer explained the nature of the course and its intent.

Dr. Baumer also discussed the proposed MUHI/THTR/ARHI 281, Introduction to the Arts course.  The request is to have this fulfill the Fine Arts requirement for students taking the course in the summer 2007 term at the Punxsutawney Campus.  The course is a coordinated effort between faculty in the three departments.  Following the discussion the committee took action on the two proposals.

On a Coccarelli/Wilson motion MUHI 102, Music and Literature Survey was approved as a course for Music Education majors that will fulfill their Fine Arts requirement and their Literature requirement in the Liberal Studies program.  The motion was approved with one abstention (Wacker).

On a Wilson/McKee motion MUHI/THTR/ARHI 281, Introduction to the Arts was approved to fulfill the Fine Arts requirement for those students completing the course in the summer 2007 term at the Punxsutawney Campus.  Student will need to complete a “Petition for Exception” form and submit that to the Liberal Studies office upon completion of the course. 
The committee considered a request from the Theatre Department to approve THTR 347, Playwriting as a Type II writing course.  This course was previously approved as a Type III course but the instructor of record in no longer on campus.  The committee recommended several updates to the course syllabus including:  updating the course prefix (TH to THTR), revising the course description and prerequisites to make those consistent with the current catalog copy, adjusting the course assignments to make the language consistent with the included writing summary, including an attendance policy and updating the bibliography and required readings as needed.  On a Slack/Wacker motion, THTR 347, Playwriting was given provisional approval as a Type II writing course, pending corrections to the course syllabus.
The meeting adjourned at 4:20 on a McKee/Wilson motion.
